Maine Coalition for Housing and Quality Services


March 8, 2010 
Minutes
Present:  Laurie Raymond, Rachel Dyer, Tyler Ingalls, Darla Chafin, Kimberly Russell, Joan Rogers, Beth Jones, Suellen Doggett, Edward Doggett, Shawn Thibodeaut, Gil Moreno, Kim Humphrey, William Hughes, Susan Witt, Marie Taplin, Lambros Phillips, Karen Johnson, Sue Murphy, Barbara Ives, Kathy Stone, Kathy Son, Laurie Kimball, Laura Phillips, Cullen Ryan
Cullen welcomed the group, reviewed the agenda, and introductions were made.  Minutes from the last meeting were accepted.
Cullen spoke briefly about the proposed budget; it looks a lot better although the Governor did not take a balanced approach to fill to budget gaps – he instead continued to rely only on cuts.

Cullen introduced the speaker – William Hughes, Program Manager for Developmental Services, noting he would provide an overview of the Governor’s current budget proposal that was released on March 3, 2010.  Cullen noted having Bill here is a wonderful opportunity to have some questions answered. 
Budget Overview
The budget really improved last week.  However, it is important to remember it is not a done deal.  Some of the highlights are:

Sec 21, Home Community Based Waiver- 
Currently, 253 people are on the wait list. Over the last 16 months the waiver has been closed for the first time in 30 years. In the last 16 months only 9 people have been given waivers.  If this budget passes, 100 people will be able to be taken off the list.  There are three categories: People who are currently in a health or safety risk; people who are not currently in a health or safety risk but will be in the next 5 years; people who are stable.  The Sec 21 guidelines allow people who are at the greatest risk to be identified. The greatest need will determine who gets a waiver first not who has been on the waitlist the longest.  
One of the reasons waivers will be able to be given to 100 people is that DHHS is working hard to keep the cost down by placing people in current vacancies rather than developing new homes.  Using this model, the cost will go from 95,000 to 60,000 per person.  It is important to remember this is a person-driven not bed-driven program.

These programs are being funded for two main reasons, the federal/ state match was maintained and the economy is looking up.
There are a total of 150 people in priority one status, even with the 100 people off the waiting list that leaves 50 people who are in critical need of getting a voucher.

Sec 29, Community Supports, Day Programs-

Currently there are 72 people on the waitlist for a waiver.  If this budget is passed, 60 people will be given a waiver.  Currently there are about 122 people transitioning from the Juvenile to the adult system.  Unlike Sec 21, this waitlist is set up first come first serve. A person can apply while they are in High School but cannot accept a waiver until they are out of school. 

Next year we will most likely be in the same place and the waitlist is going to continue to grow. In the past, people would have move from the Sec 29 program into the Sec 21 program but that is no longer happening.  People are not leaving the Sec 29 program which creates a bottleneck.  He is hoping to get the flow back running again. DHHS is committed to this. 
ICF, Room and Board programs: 
The original budget cut them by 18% in the current version they will be cut by 8%. 

Community Supports in the waiver: 
Being cut by 2%

Home support services 

Being cut by 1%, this is addition to the 6% cut they received last year.
PNMI’s
No cuts, staying the same as last year.  Theses programs are hard to run in the current system.

Budget Cuts:

If a person receives over 160 hours of care in a week, DHHS will pay for any staffing hours over the 160 but no administration costs.

Shared living programs will have a reduction of 1 Million dollars. The service will not go away but it needs to be reevaluated to work more efficiently. 
This is“one time” good news. We have to look hard at the way resources are given out in order to plan for the future.  DHHS will be looking at creative ways to meet people’s needs. 
 In the future, Bill is hoping for flexibility.  The families will be given an amount they can spend and families can have the freedom to put a plan together that best meets their needs.  
Question:

What effect do you think that the advocacy work of the Coalition had on the Legislature?  

Response:

When parents and consumers speak, Legislators listen differently than when someone who is employed speaks. The budget should reflect the need in the community, which is why it is so important to hear what people who consume services need, in their words.  A changing path comes from the outside.  This group is the first large group of parents, with a loud voice, that has been heard in a long time. 

Question:

When a parent who has been providing services to their children in their home dies, will the budget be able to absorb the added cost of the adult child needing services?
Response:

The increasing costs are because of the aging population. Within the waiver program the average age is 50. The increases are primarily to do with medical expenses.  There are many models that address living situations without the cost going up. There is great concern for the families who are not in the waiver program.
Comment:

It is very hard, we try to prepare for what is current but the options are always changing. Further, parents are so busy taking care of their children they don’t have the time needed to research all the options.

Response:

It is very challenging. It changes with each administration which is why it is even more important to stay connected.  There is nothing worse than when a parent is not prepared. 

Comment:

There is no manual on how to transition children from the juvenile system into the adult system. 

Question:

Is there a place that has a simple vocabulary and check list?

Answer:

Bill is working on putting something together for the website.

Question:

We (parents with children in the juvenile system) have been preparing our children for a world that doesn’t exist; parents need to help other parents with the transition into the adult system.
Answer:

The more self-sufficient and the more a person is connected to their community, the safer they are. The more they need others to do, the weaker they are. It is wise to not promote neediness in your children.

Comment:

So much time is spent within the formal system when the child is in the juvenile system, that people don’t have time to foster their own community. No natural relationships are formed.  Maybe we should start educating about natural supports. Paid supports are not reliable, they go away.

Comment:

I would like to make an effort to bring the families together. Community is important.

Comment:

More integration of the DD community needs to happen. True community inclusion, this is a civil rights movement. 
Comment:

NJ still has 12 intuitions open.   We have a long way to go on the national level.
Motion: To send a letter to the Legislature, thanking them for their work so far and asking them to support this budget proposal. Further we would like them to look at increasing revue in order to move forward. Motion Seconded.  Motion passed on a unanimous vote.

Updates:
Pineland

Cullen stated that he was starved for information.  Arthur who would be able to update the group, is not here today.

Bill updated the group stating that the arguments were made before to the Judge and both parties were currently waiting for a ruling. 

It was agreed to table the discussion until the group had more information.

DD Lifelong Continuum of Care

See attached documents
Next Subcommittee meeting on March 27th.
Editorial Sub Committee:

The group reviewed an editorial written on behalf of the Coalition published in the Lewiston Sun Journal Sunday 2/7/10 - “Governor’s Proposal Irresponsible, Unacceptable”.  
Additional Items

Deb Anthony created a MCHQS Facebook Page.
Next meeting Monday March 8, 2010
Adjourned  
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